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BACKLASH
Commentary from the
Board of Directors
-By John Wetlaufer, Sr.

TWO RAFFLES AT THE 
NOVEMBER MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Special Activities Chairman will make up for the 
October raffle that was to be part of the cancelled 
October Meeting.  

ANGLING RULES COMMITTEE
 – NO ANGLING RULE CHANGES 
FOR THE 2019 ANGLING YEAR

Angling Rules Committee Chairman Fred Cousins 
reports that no Member submitted suggested angling 
rules changes for the 2019 Angling Year.  Therefore, 
the committee had no rule changes to bring to the 
attention of the Directors for their approval.

NOVEMBER PROGRAM 
 BUILDING AN AMAZING CENTER CONSOLE

VAC Member and North Carolina Resident Brendan Strum had total 
access to the Regulator Marine manufacturing plant in Edenton, NC 
and has documented the step-by-step construction of a Regulator 31 
with twin 300hp Yamaha 4 strokes hung on a bracket at the stern.  
This is a rare chance to see how one of the sturdy, sleek and popular 
center console boats are manufactured from a drum of resin to the 
finished product moored at the dock.  Where’s the dock?  Actually, 
the 31 is moored at the bulkhead behind Brendan’s home in Pirates’ 
Cove in Nags Head, NC.

The Regulator 31

Rockfish 
Weather!!!
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NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 27, 2018

Doors open at 6:30 PM  -  Meeting Starts ~ 7:00 PM

VDGIF HEADQUARTERS BUILDING
7870 Villa Park Drive

November 2018



   

THE 2019 ANGLING YEAR STARTS DECEMBER 1, 2018

Remember, the 2019 Angling Year starts at midnight, December 1, 2018.  To get credit for consideration for record 
catches made in 2018, be sure to get any outstanding catch entry cards entered before midnight, November 31, 2018.  The 
same submission requirement applies to get 2018 recognition for individual achievement awards.  All such awards will be 
awarded at the VAC 2018 Angling Year Annual Banquet 

VAC SURF TEAM REPORT – 2018 CAPE HATTERAS 
ANGLERS CLUB INVITATIONAL SURF TOURNAMENT

By Danny Noland - VAC Surf Team Captain 

“Wish I had better things to report, but the “luck of the draw” wasn’t very lucky. I knew that as soon as I looked at the 
stations and the tides after I drew.  The team fished hard every round with the conditions being brutal, with 20-25 knot NE 
winds, gusting to 30-35 knots, plus rain in all but the last hour of the final round. When I saw one little ray of sun pop out 
over the water, then disappeared, my first thought was of George Clooney saying “It’s not going to let us out”, right before 
the 100 foot wave hit the Andrea Gail. That’s what the conditions felt like, ocean was angry.   
Our team finished in 60th place (out of 120 teams) with 8 fish for 17 points. Tournament was won by the “Outcasters” 
women’s team from the Nags Head area. They got onto some bluefish in the first round with 35 fish, and that lead all four 
rounds adding a few fish to total in remaining rounds. A well-deserved win, after about first three places, points and num-
ber of fish dropped off rapidly.” 
The below picture was taken just after the last cast was made in the 2018 Cape Hatteras Anglers Club Invitational Surf 
Tournament.  Note the multiple breaks rolling in over a long flat beach.

CALENDAR SALES YIELD $750 FOR GENERAL FUND

Special Activities Chairman Don West has closed the books for the 2018 Annual Sale of the 250 VDGIF Outdoor Cal-
endars by Members of the VAC.  Notable individual sales were “over 100” by Don himself.  Another multiple sale was 
booked by Jeff Doughty who sold 58 calendars.  There was even one non-member that annually sells multiple calendars to 
friends of a deceased member who formerly sold to these same friends.  Thanks to all Members who sold multiple calen-
dars or purchased 

John Wetlaufer, Sr., 
VAC Director & Membership Chairman
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The 2018 Virginia Anglers 
Club Surf Fishing Team

L to R:   
Ray Nuckols, 

Danny Noland, 
Jeff Doughty,

Buddy Noland, 
Kenny Dale, 
Ryan Noland



   

Page3

VAC LEADERSHIP TEAM ROLES NOW ON THE WEBSITE

Website Assistant Eric Webster has added a list of the roles (job descriptions) of the various positions on the Leader-
ship Team.  To view this listing, open the Members Area of the VAC website and under “Membership”, open Officer 
Role Descriptions.

RISK OF HYPOTHERMIA INCREASES AS WATERS COOL

As the temperatures of the water in which we fish and the air above these waters continue their seasonal decline, the ef-
fects of hypothermia become more severe and more difficult to reverse.  Take a thorough look at the below information 
issued by the United States Coast Guard.  The data presented shows the increase in the severity of hypothermia as the 
water temperature declines.   
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FIRST AID FOR HYPOTHERMIA
(By the Staff of the Mayo Clinic)

Hypothermia occurs when your body loses heat faster than it can produce heat and your body tempera-
ture falls below 95 F (35 C). Left untreated, it can be life-threatening.

Hypothermia is often caused by exposure to cold weather or immersion in a cold body of water. It can 
also be caused by ongoing exposure to indoor temperatures below 50 F (10 C). You could be at in-
creased risk if you’re also exhausted or dehydrated.

Signs and symptoms of hypothermia usually develop slowly and may include:

•	 Shivering, though this may stop as body temperature drops
•	 Slurred speech or mumbling
•	 Slow, shallow breathing
•	 Weak pulse
•	 Clumsiness or lack of coordination
•	 Drowsiness or very low energy
•	 Confusion or memory loss
•	 Loss of consciousness
•	 Bright red, cold skin (in infants)

Seek emergency medical care

If you suspect someone has hypothermia, call 911 or your local emergency number. Then immediately 
take these steps:

•	 Gently move the person out of the cold. If going indoors isn’t possible, protect the person from
	  the wind, especially around the neck and head. Insulate the individual from the cold ground.
•	 Gently remove wet clothing. Replace wet things with warm, dry coats or blankets.
•	 If further warming is needed, do so gradually. For example, apply warm, dry compresses to the 
	 center of the body — neck, chest and groin. The CDC says another option is using an electric	
	 blanket, if available. If you use hot water bottles or a chemical hot pack, first wrap it in a towel
	 before applying.
•	 Offer the person warm, sweet, nonalcoholic drinks.
•	 Begin CPR if the person shows no signs of life, such as breathing, coughing or movement.

Caution
•	 Do not rewarm the person too quickly, such as with a heating lamp or hot bath.
•	 Don’t attempt to warm the arms and legs. Heating or massaging the limbs of someone in this
	  condition can stress the heart and lungs.
•	 Don’t give the person alcohol or cigarettes. Alcohol hinders the rewarming process, and tobacco
	 products interfere with circulation that is needed for rewarming.
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W A N T E D
VAC VIDEOGRAPHER 

The VAC is looking for a Member to volunteer to be the VAC 
Videographer.   The video person will be asked to take videos 
of the presentations at the Membership Meetings and other VAC 
events at which a record video will be useful the Members.  
The Videographer will work with the Website Secretary and Web 
Assistant to post videos on the Website as appropriate.

  FOR SCALE CERTIFICATION, PLEASE CONTACT: 

Larry Allen at: (804)-781-0907 (H), (804)-241-3706 (C) 
or allenhouse75@comcast.net

Ryan Noland at:  (804)-658-1955 (H), (894)-896-4178 (C) 
or ryan.n.noland@usa.dupont.com
 
Please remember to be sure your scales are in working order, the barrels are oil free
and are placed in a Zip-Loc type re-sealable plastic bag with your name written on 
the outside.
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WEAR YOUR PFD – IT CAN SAVE YOUR LIFE
CAUTION - RISK OF HYPOTHERMIA INCREASES AS WATERS COOL!

Future Meetings and Speakers
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Carter Clevinger - 
12lb 2oz Sheepshead 

and 
11lb 12oz Striped Bass

**Angler Newsletter – 10/2018 – Photo Credit Correction – Andy Bagwell, not Jeff Bagwell**
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Bulletin Editor: Carter Clevinger, 316-5002

P. O. BOX 70520
Richmond, Virginia 23255

Next Membership Meeting at DGIF - November 27, 2018


